Most Immediate

Government of India

Ministry of Railways
(Railway Board)
No.2010-E(SCT)I/71/5. Rail Bhawan, New Delhi.

Dated 16-09-2012

The Managing Director,
Konkan Railway Corporation Ltd.,
Belapur Bhavan, Sector -11,

C.B.D. Belapuz,
Navi Mumbai -400 614.

(Kind Attn, Shri U.P.L.Das, CPO/KRCL )
- Sub: Continuance of recogriition to All'India OBC Railway Employees
Association, Konkan Railway Zone and providing of various
facilities to the OBC Association.

Ref: 1) CPO/KRCL’s letter No.KR/CO/P/Un-reg.Union dated 25.01.2012,
No.CO/P-IR/5C-5T/01-2012 dated 08.05.2012 and No.CO/P-

IR/OBC/01-2012 dated 11.06.2012.
11) Board letter of even number dated 17.08.2011.
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Please refer to your office letters quoted above regarding continuance of

recognition to All India OBC Railway Employees Association, Konkan Railway
Zone and providing of various facilities to the said OBC Association.

The matter has been examined and it is desired for continuance of
recognition to All India OBC Railway Employees Association, Konkan Railway
Zone whose list has already been circulated vide Konkan Railway’s letter dated
12.09.2011. Further, Board's letter No0.96-E(SCT)1/71/5 dated 28.08.1997 and

No.99-E(SCT)I/71/6 dated 15.06.1999 will also be applicable to KRCL and
various facilities may also be provided to All India OBC Railway Employees

Association, Konkan Railway Zone.

It is desired that necessary action may please be taken and outcome may
be advised to this office immediately.

Receipt of this letter may please be acknowledged.
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BExecutive Director,Estt.(Res)
Railway Board.



